

## ESCUELA EUROPEA DE ALICANTE EXECUTIVE SECRETARIAT

Updated: 30.04.2020

## COMMUNICATION OF THE DIRECTOR ON CONTINUED SUSPENSION OF COURSES IN SITU

Dear Families, Dear Students, Dear Teachers.

We hope that everything is developing in the best possible conditions and that you are in good health in this difficult situation.

According to the recommendations of the Secretary-General of the European Schools, the 3<sup>rd</sup> May was the date foreseen to end distance learning classes. However, national authorities keep up the state of alarm and confinement for the moment.

We must comply with the instructions of the European Schools but also those of the national authorities.

After some meetings held by the Directors with the Central Office and the information from the Spanish State, "in-situ" classes will not start before 25<sup>th</sup> of May.

We will continue working to propose the final school calendar, adjusting it to the reality that will emerge, and understanding the difficulties and complexity of the task.

Our commitment is that no member of the school community is harmed by the health crisis we are going through.

We take this opportunity to remind you that tomorrow Friday, 1<sup>st</sup> May is a bank holiday in our calendar, and also that the Spring week remains as a holiday from 19<sup>th</sup> up to 22<sup>nd</sup> May.

We wish you all strength to keep on your work, collaboration and hope, to make the School Community of the European School of Alicante continue to be exemplary.

Best regards, José Mário da Torre Director

Escuela Europea de Alicante